
 

NOTE:  Any changes to the minutes will be reflected in the next Select Board Meeting minutes.   

TOWN OF HEBRON 
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

August 18, 2020 
 

PRESENT: Paul Hazelton, Patrick Moriarty, Richard James, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator  

 

OTHERS PRESENT:   

 

10:00 A.M. – OPENED MEETING:  Chair Hazelton opened the meeting at 10:00 a.m. 

 

10:00 A.M. AGREEMENT BETWEEN PLYMOUTH STATE UNIVERSITY AND CAMP BEREA:  Chair 

Hazelton stated that the meeting was to address the concerns of Hebron residents with the proposed 

agreement between Plymouth State University and Camp Berea to house asymptomatic COVID-19 

positive students at Camp Berea.  Chair Hazelton expressed concerns to the Board that they do not 

have authority to enforce what happens on private property, but would have liked some 

communication from either organization especially the State of NH before finding out by rumor.  

Chair Hazelton suggested sending a letter to Governor Sununu expressing concerns with the impact 

this will have on the community and that the State of NH Department of Health and Human Services 

should make towns aware of these types of circumstances.  Vice-Chair Moriarty handed the Board a 

copy of the Isolation Facility Protocols from Plymouth State University, Marlin Collingwood, Vice 

President of Communications, Enrollment & Student Life that will be adhered to by the students at 

Camp Berea.  Selectman James felt PSU could hold a public meeting on ZOOM to address the 

concerns of Hebron residents.  Chair Hazelton would like to send a letter to the governor as other 

municipalities may be blind sited like Hebron with an issue that concerns the residents.  Vice-Chair 

Moriarty stated that the residents of the Town of Plymouth are as upset with the university as the 

Hebron residents are about students at Camp Berea.  The Board agreed to send a letter to Governor 

Sununu expressing concerns about informing communities that will be impacted by similar 

circumstances. 

 

10:30 A.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Selectman James moved to adjourn the meeting at 10:30 A.M., seconded 

by Vice-Chair Moriarty.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn  

Town Administrator 

 

 


